Memo To:    Dr. Jan Clark, Chair


         Academic Policy Committee

From:           Roy L. Moore

                    Associate Vice President for Academic Affairs

Date:           October 29, 2007

Re:               Proposal to Revise Qualifications for Dean’s List and President’s List

In fall 2004 the Executive Committee of the University Senate (ECUS) asked the Council of Deans to review the current standards for qualifying criteria for both the Dean’s List and the President’s List after faculty members expressed concerns about the current standards. The Council then researched the issue and developed a proposal. Because of a busy *agenda, the proposal was not forwarded to Academic Governance.

Recently, ECUS inquired about the status of the Council’s recommendations. At its regular meeting on 10/24/07, the Council discussed the issue and recommended the following changes:

1. The minimum GPA for the Dean’s List be raised from 3.2 to 3.5,

2. The cumulative GPA requirement be eliminated for both the Dean’s List and 

the President’s List,

3. The student must have completed at least 12 hours of credit and have no ‘I” or 

“F” grades during the semester, and

4. The new requirements be effective beginning fall 2008 semester.

I am now forwarding these recommendations to the Academic Policy Committee for consideration. Attached please find some background information. If you have any questions, please let me know.
